
Recently  Sask  Power  was  out  installing  new 
Power  Lines  and  a  new  Power  Pole  at  the 
Daycare and Community Kitchen site.

Daycare News!
The Daycare hopes to open soon. They continue 
to  take  registrations  for  children  (  including 
part-time or occasional). Please contact  Sveta 
Lagun,  Elwood  White  or  a  board  member  to 
register your children. 
 
Staff  recruitment  is  underway  for  Part-Time 
positions. Please contact Sveta Lagun  or email 
the Daycare at pangmandaycare@gmail.com if 
you are interested in applying for a position.

The Daycare is planning an open house. Date to 
be announced. 

The Daycare  board is  also  looking for  Board 
Members. Please contact Elwood White at 442-
2024  if  you  are  interested  in  helping  on  the 
Daycare Board. 

For more information on the Pangman Daycare 
visit their web page at 
www.pangman.ca/pangman-daycare or email 
them at pangmandaycare@gmail.com

This Month's Chuckle!

A man and his wife were sitting in the living 
room discussing a “Living Will”.

"Just  so you know,  I  never  want  to  live  in  a 
vegetative  state,  dependent  on  some  machine 
and fluids from a bottle. If that ever happens, 
just pull the plug."

His wife got up, unplugged the TV and threw 
out all the beer.

June 19th is Father's  Day. Be sure to do 
something special for your Dad on his special 
day. 

This Issue Sponsored by

The Pangman Daycare
OPENING SOON!!

Website:  www.pangman.ca/pangman-
daycare

Email: pangmandaycare@gmail.com
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Pangman Co-op News
The new Cash Registers have arrived and are 
now set  up  at  the  Co-op Food Store  and  the 
Service Centre. The staff started to use the new 
Cash  Registers  on  June  1,  2011.  Please  be 
patient with the staff as they continue to work 
out the bugs with this new equipment. 

Ladies Auxiliary News
On  Friday,  May  6th,  the  Ladies  Auxiliary 
hosted a Mother’s  Day Tea at  the care home. 
They served angel food cake with strawberries 
and ice cream, coffee and  tea.  About 75 people 
attended the tea.

There  were  lots  of  participants  in  the  cake 
walks  and  the  winners  won homemade  cakes 
made by members of the Ladies Auxiliary.

Ginny Allewell  presented  Clara  White  with  a 
gift basket for her service as President over the 
past 8 years. As well, flowers were presented to 
four  previous  members  for  many  years  of 
service on both the  Hospital  Ladies  Auxiliary 
and the current Ladies Auxiliary, namely: Mary 
Scott,  Kay  Kessler,  Violet  Kessler  and  Ruth 
Prentice.

Lisa  Still  and  Jerry  Tondevold  of  the  Deep 
South  Personal  Care  Home  board  presented 
Clara  White  with  a  plant  for  her  service  as 
President of the Ladies Auxiliary.

The  Ladies  Auxiliary  would  like  to  thank  all 
those who came out to the Mother Day’s Tea 
and  for  their  continued  support  of  the  care 
home.
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United Church News
On Wednesday, May 11th the United Church 
hosted a soup, chili and pie lunch at the church 
from 11 to 1 pm.

Quite a few people came out for delicious 
homemade soup, chili, buns and pies. They 
would like to thank everyone who came out.

Coffee Time at the Community Centre
The  Pangman  and   District  Economic 
Development  Board  have  arranged  for  coffee 
time to continue at the Community Centre until 
the  Cafe  opens.  Coffee  is  served  Monday  to 
Friday from 8:30 am to 11:00 am.

Thank  you  to  the  United  Church  Ladies, 
Catholic  Church  Ladies,  Pangman  Library, 
Ladies  Auxiliary,  Abundant  Living  Church 
Ladies and the Rec Board for helping to serve 
coffee. Your help is greatly appreciated.

If you are in town be sure to drop in for coffee, 
we would be glad to see you.

May 28th Market Mall & BBQ!
On  May  28,  2011  the  Pangman  and  District 
Economic Development Board hosted a Market 
Mall and BBQ at the Community Centre.

Quite a few people came out on this rainy day 
for Hamburgers, Pop. Coffe and chips as well as 
did some shopping at the Market Mall.

There  were  six  vendors  at  the  Market  Mall 
selling  baking,  farm  eggs,  Norwex,  crafts, 
books, 100 year memorabilia, homemade pizza, 
freshly made Elephant Ears, and more.

Winner of the 50/50 draw was Rhonda Pingert.
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Farmers Market!
This year's Farmers Market begins on Saturday, 
June 25th and runs until Saturday, October 8th. 
The Farmers Market is hosted by the Pangman 
and  District  Economic  Development  Board. 
Table  rent  at  the  market  is  free  and  we 
encourage anyone who has items to sell to come 
out.

We are looking for volunteers to help out at the 
Farmers  Market.  We need volunteers   to  help 
set up coffee, serve coffee and clean up after.  If 
you can help out, please call Debra at 442-2055 
so she can set up a schedule.  

Pangman Community Garage Sale!
Pangman  Community  Garage  Sale  Day is  on 
Saturday,  June  25,  2011.  The  Pangman  and 
District  Economic  Development  Board 
encourage anyone wishing to have a garage sale 
this  year  to  have  it  on June  25th.   If  you  are 
planning to have a garage sale, please contact 
Kathy Bryson at 442-4787, as soon as possible, 
so we have an idea how many garage sales there 
will be.

Deep South Personal Care Home News 
submitted by Lisa Still 

Well another month has come and gone here at 
the home. We have had some nice weather to 
start cleaning up the backyard and preparing for 
our  cement  sidewalks.  We  now just  need  the 
weather  to  continue  to  co-operate.  Since  the 
teachers  were  on  strike  last  week,  they  very 
generously donated their time to help us in our 
backyard.  They  helped  us  transplant  our 
perennials to a new flowerbed and sand some 
benches for a new coat of paint.Their help was 
greatly appreciated.
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Not only have we been trying to do yard work 
we have also been selling Raffle Tickets for our 
Fifth Avenue Jewellery Collection. It has been 
going  very  well.  Our  first  draw was  held  on 
May  31,  2011  and  the  winner  of  a  silver 
jewelled  necklace  was Barb  Caird  of  Ogema, 
SK.  Congratulations!  There  are  four  more 
draws left throughout June.

Over the past month we have had a few new 
residents  join  us.  We  still  currently  have  one 
respite bed available. If anyone is able to drive 
senior residents or community members to their 
appointments please let Lisa at  the care home 
know or Marion Kerney at the Pangman Health 
Centre.  You can reach Marion at  442-2044 or 
Lisa at 442-2043.

Hopefully, summer will join us soon as we will 
be hosting the Deep South Personal Care Home 
1st Annual Backyard BBQ on Wednesday June 
29th.  We will be having pork back ribs, baked 
potato,  numerous  salads,  baked  beans,  and 
delicious  homemade  pies.  There  will  be 
continuous entertainment, a few presentations, a 
silent  auction  and  a  good  wholesome  home 
cooked meal. Tickets are $20.00 and they can 
be purchased from the care home or planning 
committee  members:  Ruth  Taylor,  Lorraine 
Iverson, Vonita Mehnke, Terri Waldner, Arlene 
Howse,  Debbie  Kessler,  Robin  Larson,  Lisa 
Still, Crystal Larose, Karen Muckalt. 

So come get your tickets before they are gone, 
help  us  celebrate  our  13th Anniversary,  and 
enjoy a  good  visit  with  friends.  All  proceeds 
will be going towards our backyard project.
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Work  Continues  on  the  Water 
Treatment Plant

During the week of May 16th the tanks started 
to  arrive  for  the  Water  Treatment  Plant.  The 
tanks  have  all  arrived  now  and  are  being 
installed. 

Canada Post News
At the current time there are rotating strikes at 
Canada  Post.  The  Pangman  post  office  will 
remain open and Diane is still processing mail. 
At this time there is no affect at the local level.
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Renovations  Continue  at  the 
Hometown Cafe

Due  to  unforeseen  circumstances  the 
Hometown Cafe was not able to open on May 
14, 2011 as originally announced.

A new hood for the stove had to be ordered and 
other work is still in progress. The hood for the 
stove has arrived and has now been installed.

Boyd advises that he hopes to have the Cafe 
open soon and that he will send out a flyer and 
have a poster up as soon as he is ready to open.

Khedive Heritage Club News
The Khedive Heritage Club would like to thank 
all those who came out to their May 1st Potluck 
Supper. They really appreciate your attendance 
and donations and thank you for a “good time”.

Also, thank you to the May 6th Grads for having 
us cater their grad supper. We really appreciate 
your compliments on the meal.

For  more  news  about  the  Khedive  Heritage 
Club  visit  their  web  page  at 
http://www.pangman.ca/khedive-heritage-
recreation-club-news/

AQUASIZE will be held at the Pangman 
Pool from 8 -9 am Monday – Friday this 
summer – Admission – daily or summer 
pool pass. Contact Sabrina at 442-2005 for 
more information.
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100 Year Committee News
As of June 1, 2011 there will be 73 days until 
the  beginning  of  our  100  Year  Celebration, 
August 12, 13 and 14, 2011. 

We have had a good response from our “early 
bird”  registrations  with people attending from 
Ontario  to  Vancouver  Island  and  all  the 
provinces  in  between.  We  currently  have  a 
number of parade entries. 

Friday  evening  is  the  Cabaret  with  Third 
Degree Burnz. 

Saturday  is  a  busy  day  with  a  Breakfast, 
Farmers Market, Parade, Opening Ceremonies, 
100  Year  Century  Farm  Awards,  Childrens 
Activities,  Wagon  Rides,  Swimming  Pool 
Activities,  Evening Community Supper,  Silent 
& Live Auctions.

Sunday  there  will  be  an  AM  Community 
Church Service and Brunch and in the afternoon 
the Heritage Picnic at Amulet.

During the weekend there will be visits to the 
Water  Treatment  Plant,  Daycare,  and  Deep 
South Personal Care Home. As well there will 
be  a  Visitors  Pavilion,  Memorabilia  and  Past 
History  Items;  Family,  Friends  &  School 
Classmate re-unions.

Contact the following for:
• Parade Entries call Eugene Kessler – 

442-4625 or John Metke – 442-4786
• Auction Items call Darlene Kessler – 

442-2180
• Registrations call Judy Schwindt – 442-

4544
• Amulet Heritage Picnic call Perry 

Johnson – 459-2777
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If  you  have  any  rooms  to  spare  for 
accomodations you can let us know at 100 Year, 
PO Box 189, Pangman, SK S0C 2C0 or drop 
off the information at the box in the Post Office.

We encourage  our  local  residents  to  get  their 
registrations and volunteer forms in as we still 
need lots of “hands” for the ground work of set 
up and take down.

For  more  information  on  the  100  Year 
celebration visit our web page at 
http://www.pangman.ca/100-years-celebration/

100 Years Celebration Parade
Join  the  Pangman  and  district  resident’s 
celebration  of  their  Centennial  year  by 
participating in their Saturday morning parade.

The parade will be open to floats, vintage cars, 
livestock, bands and clowns. The theme of the 
parade will be “100 Years Together”.

For  further  information  and/or  entry,  please 
contact one of the following: John Metke 442-
4786,  Gene  Kessler  442-4625,  or  email 
welcome@pangman.ca .

Announcements
Jo’s Hair and Body Care  June Special: Father 
& Son come together for Hair Cut receive $3.00 
off.  Call  Jo  at  442-4220  to  make  your 
appointment.

Harvest Pie Company will have a table at the 
Farmer's Market on June 25th in Pangman. We 
will have Saskatoon Pies, jam and berries and 
other unique items for sale.
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COMMUNITY CALENDAR

June 2011
• Coffee  Time  at  the  Community 

Centre from  8:30 to 11:00 am until the 
Cafe opens.

• Ladies  Auxiliary  Meeting,  Monday, 
June 6th  at 9:30 a.m. at the Care Home.

• 100  Year  Committee  Meeting 
Monday,  June  6th   at  7:30  pm at  the 
Community Centre

• Book Club Meeting Wednesday, June 
8th  at   7:00  p.m.  at  the  Pangman 
Library.

• Daycare Board Meeting Monday, June 
13th, at 6:30 pm at the Pangman School 
Library

• School  Community  Council  meeting 
Monday,  June  13th  at  7:30  p.m.  at 
Pangman School.

• Rec Board Annual meeting Tuesday, 
June 14th at the Community Centre at 
7:30 p.m.

• 100  Year  Committee  Meeting 
Monday,  June 20th  at  7:30  pm at  the 
Community Centre.

• Pangman  &  District  Economic 
Development  Board  meeting 
Saturday,  June  25th  at  12:00  at  the 
Community Centre.

• Farmer’s Market Saturday, June 25th, 
9 to noon on main street.

• Pangman  Community  Garage  Sale 
Day Saturday,  June  25th.  Call  Kathy 
Bryson at 442-4787 if you are planning 
to have a garage sale.

• Aquasize  during the summer, Monday 
– Friday, 8 to 9 am at the Pool.
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----------------------------------------------------------
To  submit  an  article,  announcement  or 
advertisement  in  the  Pangman  Community 
Newsletter please email welcome@pangman.ca 
or  call  Debra at  442-2055,  or  you can  leave 
your  submissions  with  Phil  at  the  Pangman 
Service Centre. 

If your business, group or family would like to 
sponsor  a  monthly  newsletter,  please  contact 
Debra  Trylinski   at  442-2055  or  email 
welcome@pangman.ca.

Deadline for the July  issue is June 27th, 2011. 

I would like to thank those who have signed up 
to  sponsor  the  Pangman  Community 
Newsletter. 

Designer & Editor: Debra Trylinski
Photocopying and Assembly: Eileen Tunall & 
Debra Trylinski

Thank you to Abundant Living Ministries for 
donating their photocopier to print the 
Community Newsletter.

Check out the newsletter on the web  @ 
http://www.pangman.ca/newsletter/

For more news about Pangman visit 
www.pangman.ca. 
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